
 

MEMORANDUM 

City of Angels City Council 

  

Date: July 15, 2025 

To: City of Angels City Council 

From: Amy Augustine, AICP – City Planner 

Re: INFORMATION ITEM – LAFCO Municipal Services Review Angels Camp 

Recommendation: 

Information only.   

Background/Discussion 

A Municipal Services Review (MSR) report is prepared pursuant to State Legislation enacted in 2000.  It 

is approved by the Local Agency Formation Commission (LAFCO).   It is used to advise future annexation 

requests for the City (e.g., its ability to provide water, wastewater, police, fire, civic services, etc.).    

LAFCO will be reviewing the draft MSR for the City of Angels between Mid-July and the end of August.   

This informational item is made to inform the City Council of this pending action and allow Council to ask 

questions before the MSR is presented at a community-wide workshop and before the full LAFCO. 

Financial Impact: 

Any future annexations based on the MSR/Sphere of Influence, will require an updated tax share 
agreement between the City and County. 

Environmental Evaluation: 

The environmental evaluation for the MSR is prepared in conjunction with LAFCO’s adoption of the 
document.   This item is for information only. 

Attachments: 

A.  Municipal Services Review and Sphere of Influence Findings (full MSR available by contacting 
planning@angelscamp.gov) 
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